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FACULTY AND CLASSIFIED REMINDER - Nominations for faculty and classified
at-large positions on College Council (one each) should be returned to the
Daily, ADM 210, by 5 p.m. tomorrow. Nomination forms were run as part of
Thursday's issue. A follow-up call for votes will run in the Wednesday,
June 5 issue of the Daily and will be due Friday, June 7. For information,
call Rosemary Busby at ext. 2255 or Donald Micken at ext. 2274.

CLASSIFIED COUNCIL TO MEET - The Classified Council will meet Wednesday,
June 5, from 3-4:30 p.m. in PE 205.

CLASSIFIED COUNCIL REPS NEEDED - Several council members' terms are ending
and we need to fill the one-year positions with new representatives. We
need four from the Center building, one from Science/Electronics/Machine
Technology, and one from Cooperative Education/Industrial Technology. If
you are interested in serving, contact Gloria Jarvis in Financial Services
at ext. 2604 today.

JOURNALIST TO SPEAK - Mike Thoele, feature writer for the Register-Guard,
will speak to Pete Peterson's journalism students on Wednesday, June 5,
from 1l2-noon to 1 p.m., in IND 218. Guests are welcome.

RETIREMENT OPEN HOUSE - Please join the Health & Physical Education &
Athletics Department in honoring retiring faculty member coach Dale Bates
in an Open House from 12-1 p.m. on Thursday, June 6, PE 205. Come by and
visit with Dale and friends.

Dale taught and coached at LCC for 18 years including two years as
athletic director. His overall record as a coach is 416 wins and 260
losses, a .614 winning percentage.

PINNING CEREMONY - A pinning ceremony for the Medical Office Assistant
Class of 1991 will be held Thursday, June 6, 7 p.m., at the Eugene Faith
Center, 1410 West 13th Avenue, Eugene. You're invited.

WELLNESS COMMITTEE INVITES MEMBERSHIP - The Wellness Committee is seeking
new members to serve on the 1991-92 Wellness Committee. For more
information, please call Charlotte Brown, ext. 2181, or Judith Gabriel,
ext. 2699.

SPRAYING TO BEGIN - The grounds staff will be doing some spot spraying of
herbicides on various campus planting beds during the next week or two,
depending upon the weather. Anyone having questions or concerns about this
activity can call Jo Stejskal, lead grounds worker, in Campus Services,
ext. 2567.

THANKS - Thank you to all staff and students who supported the Renaissance
Room, the student-run deli, classical cuisine dinners and our catering
department. We appreciate you so much and hope to see you next year. -
Guy, Laurel & Jeanne - Renaissance Room staff

CONGRATULATIONS - The women's track and field team placed third and the men
finished ninth at the NWAACC conference championships in Spokane May 23-
24. The following athletes were conference champions:

Renelle Jeppsen: 4x100 relay, 4x400 relay, 400m hurdles

Michele Lanning: 4x100 relay, 4x400 relay, 800m

Kelli Stonelake: 4x100 relay, 4x400 relay

Shawna Kraskowski: 4x100 relay, 4x400 relay, 200m, 400m

Joe Cowles: Jjavelin

VETERANS PROGRAM RECEIVES HONORS - LCC's veterans program has been
recognized as "unique, creative, superior, and/or innovative" along with 36
other institutions of higher education by the U.S. Department of Education.
Almost 400 schools, all of which receive Veterans Education Outreach
Program (VEOP) grants, were reviewed by a five-member panel of
professionals who then determined the award recipients and issued a report.
The report is available from Jolene Bowers, director, Student Records/
Veteran's Office. Jolene would like to recognize Veteran's Specialist
Ellen Jones for her contribution to winning this exemplary award.



A REMINDER FROM PURCHASING - Be sure to get your Boise Cascade office
supply purchase orders in to Purchasing Services before June 14, 1991.
Otherwise the orders will be delayed up to two weeks after July 1.
Questions? Call Steve at ext. 2453.

THANKS TO KATIE LYTLE - It was wonderful to have Katie Lytle, Financial
Services, visit the Florence campus on April 18. She helped tremendously
in streamlining our deposit and cash drawer system. The sharing through
interdepartmental visits is extremely important in providing training,
information, and most importantly, mutual understanding. I would like to
see this increase campus wide. Thanks Katie! - Laura Ory

PERS PRESENTATION SCHEDULED - A PERS presentation has been scheduled for
Friday, June 7, at 2 p.m. in PE 205, to explain the advantages and
disadvantages of withdrawing PERS funds when leaving service for any
reason. If you plan to attend and have not reserved a place, please contact
Judy Ward in Personnel Services at ext. 2583.

BUDGET REMINDER - May departmental expenditure reports are due to be
distributed by Financial Services on June 6.

UPCOMING CONFERENCES - Contact Julie Baker at ext. 2544 for more
information about the following:
LEADERSHIP 2000, July 7-10, Chicago, no cost given

NATIONAL SEMINAR FOR MASTER TEACHERS, July 14--19, Greenfield, MA, $595.
1991 NATIONAL CONFERENCE ON STUDENT RETENTION, New York, July 28 — 31, $325
HAWAII GREAT TEACHERS SEMINAR, July 28 - August 2, $550.

CRITICAL THINKING AND EDUCATIONAL REFORM, August 4-7, Santa Rosa, California, $220.

TEACHING FOR A CHANGE: NEW PARADIGMS FCOR FACULTY DEVELOPMENT, Vail, Colorado;
August 15 - 17.

TEACHING FOR A CHANGE, Faculty Development Pacific Institute, August 18-22,
Victoria, B.C. $750 (Canadian).

INTEGRATION OF ACADEMIC AND VOCATIONAL EDUCATION NATIONAL CONFERENCE, Vail,
Colorado, August 4 - 7, $200.

RESERVE YOUR PLACE IN INTRAMURAL GOLF - The annual Intramural Golf
Tournament will be held Wednesday, June 5 at Tokatee Golf Course. Tee
times begin at 10:30 a.m. and transportation will leave the north end of
the PE building at 9 a.m. Contact Gary Knapp, ext. 2293, for additional
information and to reserve your place.

EIGHT PIANOS AND A TYPEWRITER - Piano Banquet VI, a benefit for the Eugene
Youth Symphony, will present various combinations of one to eight pianos
and a banquet of different musical styles, on Friday, June 7, 8 p.m., Beall
Hall, University of Oregon. Performers include LCC instructors Larry
Clabby, Jim Greenwood, Barbara Myrick, and Marybeth Wilde. Tickets are $8
and $6 and are available on main campus from Myrick at ext. 2650 or

Greenwood at ext. 2209. The typewriter? Come see!
- ADS -

SHARE sunny 3-bedroom house. Fireplace, large fenced yard with garden, filberts, blueberries, flowers. Desire non-smoker, clean & responsible
person who is open and friendly and wants to feel "at home." $275 + 1/2 utilities. Available June 15th. 344-7411. (Marissa Linn, ESL, x2253,
6-8 M-Th).

FOR SALE: Sesame Street linen set: one double bed sheet set with comforter, one single bed sheet set. All $40. Julie Munkvold, Family &
Health Careers, x2636; 688-6644.

RIDE OFFERED to S.F. bay area, leaving either June 4 or 5. Call Vicki Levine at 345-8344. (On leave from Study Skills).

FOR SALE: Kenmore portable dishwasher, excellent condition, $50. Twin bed, frame, headboard, egg carton mattress, $50. Men's 10-speed
bicycle, Raleigh, $50. Women's 10-speed bicycle, Mercier, $40. Call Enid Leonard, Study Skills, x2439; or 686-4318.

FOR SALE: Yakima gutter rack wtih tower, bars, lock and cable, for bicycles. Call Jo at 683-0682 after 5 p.m., or Lyndell in H&PE at ext 2692.

FOR RENT: Cabin at Black Butte Ranch. Sleeps eight, fullly equipped. Several summer weeks left. $600 per week. Fred Meyer, Business,
x2221.

WANTED: Lawn mower with grass catcher, preferably good make. Call me at x2214. Mary Michaud, LEAP.
FREE freezer. Just pick up and take home. Call Leonard Terrible, 946-1214, x2253, ESL.

FOR RENT: Now's the time to think about Sunriver in the summer. My cabin is available June, July and August at $50/night. Sleeps 6. Call
Ginny Nelson, 686-8188; or x2419 English, Foreign Language & Speech.

RENO OR LAKE TAHOE BOUND? Lovely 2-bedroom condo available overlooking Tahoe (lake or teritorial view). Go before June 30. Rents for
$50/night. Contact Eddie Jellesed, Business, ext. 2221.

WANTED: Rental house on the coast for large family reunion in July, 10-20 people. David Welsh, SBDC, x2255; 485-2855.
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DAILY BECOMES A WEEKLY - The Daily will be published once a week on
Tuesdays during summer term, effective June 11. Deadline for submissions
is noon Mondays. Special additional issues may be published.

TODAY:

« Classified Council meets today from 3-4:30 p.m. in PE 205.

« Mike Thoele, journalist, speaks to Pete Peterson's students today from
12-noon to 1 p.m., in IND 218. Guests are welcome.

« Intramural Golf Tournament, Tokatee Golf Course, beginning at 10:30 a.m.
Transportation leaves the north end of the PE building at 9 a.m.

+ Cancelled: Instructional Cabinet meeting

RESHAPING HEARING DATE CHANGED - The Reshaping Task Force hearing date of
Tuesday, June 3, has been changed to Thursday, June 6, 2 p.m., Forum 308.
The hearing is to invite comment on the group's recommended criteria for
making anticipated cuts in instruction for 1992-93 and beyond.

SUCCESS TEAM MEETING - The Student Success Team will meet Thursday, June 6,
at 3 p.m. in ADM 216. The team will be finalizing plans for the Student
Success Roundtables scheduled for Fall Professional Development. Anyone
interested in student success is welcome to attend.

THE LEADERS ARE COMING! - LCC is hosting the June 1991 session of the
National Institute for Leadership Development, which will be held at the
Valley River Inn from June 8-14. Leaders will be arriving from all over
the United States for this week-long session on leadership skill
development. Lane Leaders are planning a reception for Monday, June 10, at
the Willamette Street Theater, and a half-day tour to the coast on Tuesday
for our guests. Approximately 150 women are chosen to attend one of four
sessions held annually. Lane has sent 21 leaders since 1981 to the
Institute. The Institute is a program of the American Association for
Women in Community and Junior Colleges.

THANKS - "Operation Computer Storm" was a short-lived battle when troopers
Jim Cox and Bob Vogel from Electronic Services charged to the rescue of the
Adult High School staff. The computers began their attack the day before
summer registration was to begin but the loan of equipment from Bob and
technical assistance from Jim saved the day. The staff and students who
now are able to register are very appreciative! Thanks a lot. - ABSE staff

JANE BENJAMIN TO STUDY IN CHILE - Congratulations to Jane Benjamin, Social
Science geography instructor, who is one of 14 fellows in a Fullbright-
Hayes faculty abroad project in Chile this summer. Jane teaches Cultural
Geography, Geography of Oregon, Geography of Eugene and Geography of Mexico
and Central America. She has spent the last two summers in Mexico
developing a program for LCC students there. She will be in Chile for five
weeks from June 25 to August 1. The other fellows are from Northwest
schools kindergarten through university, including faculty from Rogue and
Mt. Hood community colleges.

WELDERS FOR SALE - Available for sale to departments and/or individuals on
a first-come basis are three Lincoln 180 amp. A/C arc welders, $70 each.
Contact Bob Cudmore, ext. 2571, for more information.

CALL FOR VOTES

The following people have been nominated to fill the at-large classified and the at-large faculty positions on College Council

(one each). Please vote for one person from your employee group and return this ballot to the Daily by Friday, June 7, for
processing by Classified Council’s Rosemary Bushy and Faculty Council’s Donald Micken.

CLASSIFIED (check one) FACULTY (check one)
Barbara Hasbrouck Maxine Fraumann
Jane Wojcik Jay Marston
Marie Matsen Linda Riepe
Jack Robert

Signed Signed




SUPPLEMENTAL LIFE INSURANCE - Supplemental life insurance with Standard
Insurance Company is available to classified and management employees and
spouses from $30,000 to $300,000 in increments of $10,000. Premium rates
for each $10,000 are based upon the employee's or spouse's age and are paid
through payroll deduction. For details of enrollment, contact Marie Nelson
in Personnel Services at ext. 2590

REVIEW YOUR PURCHASING NEEDS NOW - Please review your purchasing
requirements for 1991-92 now. Requisitions which need to be processed
early in July, such as open purchase orders, service agreements, leases,
rentals, etc., should be formulated now so they can pass through the
signature process without dealy. We will process all "early POs" in
advance of July 1 and be ready to stamp and load the POs during the first
week in July. Annotate these POs as "fiscal 1991-92." Also review your
account codes to ensure that the codes which are not automatically loaded
will be manually loaded in early July through the budget change process.
Questions? Call me or Irene Crombie, Purchasing Services, ext. 2208.
Thanks. - Lloyd Rain

SALE ITEMS NEED ACTIVE ACCOUNT NUMEER - Be sure to activate your department
ICP account for sale of equipment and furniture for the new fiscal year
before leaving on summer vacation. We cannot sell items if the account is
not active. - Bob Cudmore, ext. 2571

THANKS FOR YOUR CONCERN - I wish to express appreciation for the
condolences and support of LCC staff and friends after the recent death of
my mother. It has been a difficult time and I am grateful for your
concern. Thank you all. - Don Ownbey, Library

THANKS TO PATRONS - Thanks to all staff and students who support our season
of music, plays and dance in the Performing Arts Department. We very much
appreciate your support. You will receive next season's brochrue sometime
in September. We would love to have more staff volunteers as ticket takers
for our main theater events. Call ext. 2202 between 12-noon and 4 p.m. to
add your name to the usher pool. It's fun! - Myrna Seifert

RAFT TRIP IS A FUNDRAISER - Start your summer with a splash by rafting the
wild and scenic McKenzie River. This trip starts at Paradise campground at
10 a.m., June 15, and ends at Hamlin boat landing. The cost is $30;
proceeds will go to the women's basketball team. Please call Dave Loos at
746-5422 today because space is limited. - Jan Ryer, Athletics

STUDY GRANT OFFERED - The National Endowment for the Humanities is offering
new study grants to teachers in the humanities who wish to pursue a self-
designed course of independent study in their field or a related
discipline. The grants provide $3,000 for six consecutive weeks of full-
time study. The first deadline is August 15, 1991. Contact Julie Baker,
ext. 2544, for further information.

LANE COUNTY FAIR BOOTH NEEDS STAFFERS - Admissions is looking for people to
staff the LCC booth at the Lane County Fair from August 13-18. Booth hours
are 10 a.m. to 11 p.m. Many shifts are still available. Just come and
impart your knowledge of LCC and enjoy the festive atmosphere. Any help
you can give us would be greatly appreciated.

VOLLEYBALL KUDOS - Congratulations to the PE department, winners of the
prestigious LCC Staff Volleyball Tournament. The PE team defeated
Admissions in a grueling three-set contest, 17-19, 15-6, 15-8.

Thanks to everyone who participated and special thanks to Tom Birkenhead
for getting the entire show started. 1It's not too soon to get teams

together for fall term. Call the intramural office at ext. 2293.

- ADS -
GET READY for those summer barbecues! Order your 1/4 or 1/2 all natural beef now. These are premium registered Polled Hereford steers fed a
high protein diet for over six months on my ranch. $2/Ib., cut, double-wrapped, quick-frozen, and delivered. Call Ron Mitchell, Scocial Science,
x2430; or at home at 895-3721.

PRE-GARAGE SALE: Large student desk, $45; Grande Baroque 6-piece silver tea service, $800; 6-piece large antique set of three wisemen on
camels and three guides, $100. Julie Baker, Instruction, x2544; or 484-9391.

KIDSPORTS value checks sale extended one more week. $700 worth of coupons for $10. Call Pat Hansen, Business, x2221; or 689-0479. Will
deliver, leave message.

return to:  The Daily
ADM 210



Thursday, June 6, 1991
Finals Week, Spring Term

Edited by Joan Aschim

¥ | il ' ‘N ¥ 2 S0 Pablished for the staif of Lane Gommunity College
~ . 747-4501, Ext. 2591 :

TODAY:

+ Reshaping Task Force hearing, 2 p.m., Forum 308.

+ Student Success Team meeting, 3 p.m., ADM 216.

+ Graduation reception and portfolio review for graphic design students,
4-6 p.m., Art Department Gallery.

+ Retirement Open House for Dale Bates, 12-1 p.m. PE 205.

« Pinning ceremony for the Medical Office Assistant Class of 1991, 7 p.m.,
Eugene Faith Center, 1410 West 13th Avenue.

« Faculty Council meets from 3-5 p.m. in ADM 216 (see below)

FACULTY COUNCIL MEETS TODAY - Faculty Council will meet today from 3-5 p.m.
in the Board Room. On the agenda: reports on College and Classified
councils, LCCEA, Instructional Cabinet, and other committees; action on
department chair/rotating chair/inservice subcommittee discussion; action
on departmental report; action on class records management/student progress
and attendance records; discussion of summer schedule; and agenda for next
meeting.

FRIDAY: PERS PRESENTATION SCHEDULED - A PERS presentation has been
scheduled for Friday, June 7, at 2 p.m. in PE 205 to explain the advantages
and disadvantages of withdrawing PERS funds when leaving service for any
reason. If you plan to attend and have not reserved a place, please contact
Judy Ward in Personnel Services at ext. 2583.

BOARD OF EDUCATION MEETS MONDAY - The Board of Education meets Monday, June
10, at 7:30 p.m. in ADM 216. On the agenda: Forensics program staff
report, year-end budget transfers, levying taxes, 1991-92 budget adoption
and appropriations, financial report, bid awards, sale and purchase of
aircraft, short-term borrowing, serial levy allocation 1990-91, second
reading of sexual harrassment policy, zone redistricting/Board
representation method, President's contract, work session, athletics
programs, special fees, ASLCC elections, and personnel appointments and
retirements.

Other Board activity includes a closed executive session at 6:30 p.m. to
discuss classified staff negotiations and a work session scheduled for June
29. The board will not meet in July. The next meeting will be August 14.

MCCALL MAKES NATIONAL DEAN'S LIST - Barbara McCall, Library circulation
supervisor, has been listed in the 14th Annual Edition of the National
Dean's List, 1990-91.

McCall, who raised three children on her own after being widowed in 1969,
just received her bachelor of science degree in managerial leadership from
Northwest Christian College. She earned an associate degree from LCC in
1981 with Phi Theta Kappa honors. McCall has worked full-time at Lane for
six years.

The National Dean's List is the largest, most prestigious publication in
the country recognizing academically gifted students selected by their
college dean or comparable faculty representative, says publisher Paul C.
Krouse. Only half of one percent of the nation's college students are
awarded the listing.

BUDGET REMINDER - The final 1990-91 budget transfer resolution is scheduled
to be presented to the Board of Education at their June 10 meeting.

LEADERSHIP 2000 - The Leadership 2000 international conference to support
the professional development of community college leaders will be held July
7-10 at the Chicago Marriott Hotel. Registration is $350 or $375 on-site.
Informational brochures are available from Larry Warford at ext. 2302.

Leadership 2000 is conducted by the League for Innovation in the
Community College and the University of Texas at Austin with support from
the W.K. Kellogg Foundation.

CAREER CENTER POSTS SUMMER HOURS - The Career Information Center will be
open 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday through Thursday starting June 17. Summer is
a great time to reflect on your career and make plans for desired career
transitions. For information, call ext. 2297 or 2802.



FRIDAY: EIGHT PIANOS AND A TYPEWRITER - A multiple piano concert benefit
fo; the Eugene Youth Symphony will be held Friday, June 7, 8 p.m.,at the
qnlversity of Oregon's Beall Hall, for $8 and $6. Performers include LCC
instructors Larry Clabby, Jim Greenwood, Barbara Myrick, and Marybeth
Wilde. For tickets, call Myrick at ext. 2650 or Greenwood at ext. 2209.
The typewriter? Come see!

INTERNATIONAL JURIED WEAVING EXHIBIT TO BE HELD AT LCC - The Art
pepgrtment Gallery will host the 1991 "Small Expressions" international
juried exhibit of small scale fiber art from June 17 to July 3. An opening
reception will be held Wednesday, June 19, from 7-9 p.m., at the gallery.

The show has 45 pieces by artists from 22 states and Mexico, Canada,
Korea, Japan, Lithuania, and New Zealand. Scale does not exceed 15 inches
in any dimension. Media include fiber-weaving, basketry, felting,
papermaking, embroidery and more. Pat Spark, fiber artist and past board
member of the Handweaver's Guild of America (HGA), juried the entries.

The show is organized annually by the HGA. This year's sponsors are LCC,
Northwest Weaver's Guilds, and the Lane Regional Arts Council. It runs in
conjunction with the Northwest Weaver's Conference, "Weaving Tales," from
June 16-28 at the Lane County Fairgrounds. Conference exhibits will be
open to the public on Saturday, June 22.

SPEAKER ON SOVIET TRAVEL EXPERIENCE AVAILABLE - Nan Phifer, Adult High
School instructor, recently returned from a month of study and travel in
the Soviet Union and is available to share her impressions. She may be
contacted at ext. 2292.

VOLUNTEERS NEEDED FOR FAIR - Admissions is looking for people to staff the
LCC booth at the Lane County Fair August 13-18. Booth hours are 10 a.m. to
11 p.m. Many shifts are still available. Just come and impart your

knowledge of LC and enjoy the festive atmosphere. Any help you can give us
would be greatly appreciated. Call Angela Lindsay at ext. 2678 to sign up.

GRANT DEADLINES - For information about the following, contact Sara Baz at
ext. 2268
The Guide to Federal Assistance and other grant information sources
are available outside Administration 209. Listed below are some dead-
lines for federal programs listed in the Guide, followed by foundation
deadlines for each month. The numbers following the federal listings
refer to pages in the Guide describing that program. For more infor-
mation contact Sara Baz, ext 2268.

August 1: NEA Literature, small press, M105
: NSF Teacher Enhancement, N9
. Ethics and Values Studies, N56
5: NSF Younger Scholars Program, N27
15: NEA Locals Program
. Private Sector Partnerships to Improve Science, Math Ed, N14
Mid-Aug : Undergrad Curriculum & Course Dev. In Engineering, Math, Science, N19
Stengthening Institutions, Part A, D81
. Endowment Challenge Grants, D85
Late Aug: Innovation in Ed changed to America 2000 and Improving Today's
Schools, ES53

FOUNDATION UPDATE - The Foundation has received $201,698 in cash and gifts
of material and equipment since July 1. Highlights for April and May
include: a $4,000 gift from the Enterprise Group for unrestricted
purposes; $2,196 from Gerald and Beth Ferris for scholarships; $2,000 from
the Southern Willamette Dental Society for scholarships in Dental Hygiene;
$2,000 from Bit-by-Bit Computers, Inc., for sponsorship of the 1991 LCC
Open; and $1,000 from Louis and Joyce Osternig for the Anita Osternig
Scholarship in Nursing.

DAILY BECOMES A WEEKLY - The Daily
will be published once a week on
Tuesdays during summer term,
effective June 11. Deadline for
submissions is noon Mondays.
Special additional issues may be
published.

- ADS -
GET READY for those summer barbecues! Order your 1/4 or 1/2 all natural beef now. These are premium registered Polled Hereford steers fed a
high protein diet for over six months on my ranch. $2/lb., cut, double-wrapped, quick-frozen, and delivered. Call Ron Mitchell, Social Science,
x2430; or at home at 895-3721.

PRE-GARAGE SALE: Large student desk, $45; Grande Baroque 6-piece silver tea service, $800; 6-piece large antique set of three wisemen on
camels and three guides, $100. Julie Baker, Instruction, x2544; or 484-9391.

KIDSPORTS value checks sale extended one more week. $700 worth of coupons for $10. Call Pat Hansen, Business, x2221; or 689-0479. Will
deliver, leave message.
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GRADUATION THANKS - I would like to thank everyone who put forth their
efforts to make graduation such a success. I would particularly like to
thank Twila Lovaas, Bookstore, and Pat Chase, Student Records, for saving
the day more than once during the long days prior to graduation. I would
also like to thank all the faculty, classified staff and administrators who
participated in the graduation ceremony. Your participation was strongly
felt by the students. Thanks. - Jay Jones

ISSA TO MEET - The Instructional Support Staff Association will hold its
year-end potluck meeting this Thursday, June 13, at 12-noon in APR 211.
Please bring a main dish or salad. - Debbie Powers, CEED, ext. 2949

DEC COMPUTER PRESENTATION - Interested staff are invited to attend a two-
hour presentation by Digital Equipment Corporation representatives
featuring their computer systems on Thursday, June 13, 2 p.m., Forum 308.
- Jim Keizur, ext. 2245

GOLF THANKS

A big "thank you" to all the golfers and hackers who made
our 9th Annual Golf Tournament a success. The fishing trip
was won by golfers (alias baseball coaches) Bob Foster and
Bill Shamblin. KP's were claimed by Mike Black and Joe
Farmer; longest putts by Don Wilson and Bob Marshall;
longest drives by Mike VanWyck and Bob Foster. First Place
Gross: Bob Foster/Bill Shamblin; Second Place: Les
Duman/Ted Guy; Third Place: Don Wilson/Brian Beman. Best
Net was claimed by: Dale Bates/Steve Hill; Kim
Bradshaw/Ralph Hope; Kit Wilbur/Scott Holimberg; Lowell
Schwartz/John Gunson. Again, thanks for your support! - Dale Bates

RETIREMENT ROAST FOR BAILEY - Reminder: There will be a retirement roast
for Buck Bailey on Friday, June 14, 3-5 p.m., at Emerald Valley Resort,
83293 Dale Kuni Rd., Creswell. Please contact Vicki Doughty at ext. 2204
or Laura Price at ext. 2323 for reservations and payment information.

RETIREMENT RECEPTION FOR ALFERES - Please join Computer Services in
honoring retiree John Alferes, computer operator for the last 21 years, at
a reception on Friday, June 21, 3 p.m., BUS 110.

THANKS FOR DONATIONS - A special thanks to the following for donating books
and supplies for LCC's international cooperative education program in
Guadalahara, Mexico, this summer: Sue Colvin, Kim Leeds, Debora Coelho,
Don Patton, Denine McMurren, preschool staff and parents, and Payless Drug
Stores. Thanks! The children will really enjoy them. - Linda Myers,
Cooperative Education

s MESQUITA HONORED BY STUDENTS -
Students of the Multicultural Center gave a
surprise recognition party for Connie Mesquita
on Wednesday. Connie received a standing
ovation, a plaque, and many words of praise,
including these from Juan Valle: "We go to her
for school and even personal problems. We see
in her our second mother. She makes a
difference." A crowd of about 30 students,
staff and friends attended the reception,
arranged in part by Cendrina Young.

Pictured at left: Connie Mesquita and Juan
Valle

CLOSED - The Financial Aid office will be
closed Friday, July 5. Please help us get the
word out to students. Thank you.




CAREER CENTER POSTS SUMMER HOURS - The Career Information Center will be
open 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday through Thursday starting June 17.

FOUNDATION FINISHES BUSY SPRING - The LCC Foundation conducted four major
projects in April and May. Business Campaign - With a goal of $12,500, 29
volunteers called on 178 businesses and received 48 gifts and pledges
totaling $13,215. Most of the gifts were unrestricted and will be used for
Foundation and College programs in 1991-92, says Director Joe Farmer.
Phonathon - Sixteen callers attempted 640 calls to alumni, friends and
staff of Lane on May 15 and 16. They successfully completed 326 of these
calls and received 54 pledges for a total of $1,540. Most of these gifts
were restricted for a specific use in a department or program on campus.
Memorial Day Solicitation - This mailing consisted of 138 personal letters
to individuals who made a contribution to a specific memorial fund in 1990.
The purpose of the mailing was to encourage continued support of the
particular fund the donor was interested in.
"Benefactors" - This was the first mailing of a newsletter to LCC retired
staff to explain the importance of a will and how they, their families, and
LCC might benefit.

Cash gifts were $11,645 in April and $8,799 in May for a total of
$20,444. Gifts of materials and equipment will be reported later.

Upcoming activities include the Ninth Annual LCC Open on Friday,
September 13, at Emerald Valley Golf Course. The Foundation may be reached
at ext. 2226.

INTERNATIONAL JURIED WEAVING EXHIBIT TO BE HELD AT LCC - The Art
Department Gallery will host the 1991 "Small Expressions" international
juried exhibit of small scale fiber art from June 17 to July 3. An opening
reception will be held Wednesday, June 19, from 7-9 p.m., at the gallery.

The show has 45 pieces by artists from 22 states and Mexico, Canada,
Korea, Japan, Lithuania, and New Zealand. Scale does not exceed 15 inches
in any dimension. Media include fiber-weaving, basketry, felting,
papermaking, embroidery and more. Pat Spark, fiber artist and past board
member of the Handweaver's Guild of America (HGA), juried the entries.

The show is organized annually by the HGA. This year's sponsors are LCC,
Northwest Weaver's Guilds, and the Lane Regional Arts Council. It runs in
conjunction with the Northwest Weaver's Conference, "Weaving Tales," from
June 16-28 at the Lane County Fairgrounds. Conference exhibits will be
open to the public on Saturday, June 22.

LEAGUE NEWS - The League for Innovation in the Community College says it
has submitted a proposal to the Hitachi Foundation on "Community College
Forums on Critical Community Issues" based on successful pilot forums at
Lane, Bakersfield, Cuyahoga and Richland community colleges.

KUDOS - Oregon Economic Development Department JOBS Administration Manager
Ron Bassett-Smith commends LCC for its cooperation in providing sites for
training sessions. He wrote, "Your organization continues to demonstrate a
commitment to valuing partnerships and people." Velma Jesser received
thanks for showing LCC to instructor Glenna Sites of Johnson Community
College in Overland Park, Kansas. Sites wrote, "Each person you introduced
me to gave me further insight into the student oriented things that are
happening in your program." Pat Chase is credited with giving a Grants
Pass mother of three and wife of a timber worker the courage to study
nursing at her local commuinity college which originally had discouraged
her. The woman saw Chase during a visit to Eugene and wrote to President
Moskus that "Without her helpful attitude and good advice, plus the added
few minutes she took to encourage me, I would not have returned to my local
community college." Grace Glenn, who graduated this spring from Lane's
culinary program, wrote President Moskus to say, "...the two-year culinary
program at Lane gave me the skills and experience needed to get accepted to
the Culinary Institute of America." Counselor Betty Vail is cited for her
dedication in giving injured worker Mary DuBois the skills and optimism she
needed to return to the workplace, in a letter to Bob Marshall from
vocational rehabilitation counselor C. Kay Ridley-Hartgrave.

KLCC TO RECEIVE AWARD - The College's radio station will receive the first
annual Community Arts Award presented by Lane Arts Council on Wednesday,
June 12, beginning at 6 p.m., at the Council's 15th Birthday Party, at the
Willamette Street Theater. Other awards also will be presented. For
information call the Council at 485-2278.

DAILY PUBLISHING WEEKLY - The Daily will be published once a week on
Tuesdays during summer term, effective this issue. Deadline for :
submissions is noon Mondays. Special additional issues may be published.

- ADS -
BICYCLE FOR SALE: Girl's 16" Huffy, pink with handlebar streamers, excellent condition, $30. Call Jan Ryer, Athletics, x2215; or home, 461-0789.
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BOARD REPORT

BUDGET PASSED - The Board of Education adopted the 1991-92 College Budget
of $79,219,860, up from 1990-91's $71,012,447, at its Monday, June 10
meeting. It also appropriated $41,528,764 for the General Fund, 6.8
percent more than 1990-91. In related matters, trustees resolved to levy
$20,633,220 in property taxes and authorized the College to participate in
short-term borrowing to cover a cash-flow deficit projected for December
prior to receipt of property tax revenues.

ATR QUALITY IMPROVEMENTS AUTHORIZED - The Board approved spending $250,000
from 1990-91 and 1991-92 budgets to install an exhaust system for the
welding lab in Apprenticeship Building. Administration said the system
should solve air quality problems reported by staff in the fastest and most
economical manner. Work should be done this summer and in place by fall.
Peter Sorenson questioned The Register-Guard's portrayal of the story as
"poisoning our employees" when the Facilities Committee had already agreed
to recommend these improvements to the Board before the story appeared.

FOUR SPORTS CUT - It took five motions and nearly two hours of deliberation
for trustees to reluctantly support the coaches and Administrations'
recommendation to cut four athletic programs in order to competitively fund
the remaining four. The vote was Larry Perry, Peter Sorenson, Pat Riggs
and Jim Pitney for, and Larry Mann against. Chuck Ivey and Cindy Weeldryer
were absent. Cut were men's baseball and cross-country, and women's
volleyball and cross country. Remaining are basketball and track and field
for men and women. No one in the audience spoke against the cuts. Coaches
Harland Yriarte, Dale Bates, and Lisa Youngman reiterated their reasoning
as outlined in background documents to do four programs right rather than
underfund eight programs.

TRANSFERS, BIDS APPROVED - Year-end budget transfers for 1990-91 were
approved and all bid awards on the consent agenda were approved. The bid
awards covered purchase of medical and dental equipment, telephone system
equipment upgrade, Classline system upgrade, purchase of an airplane and
sale of a helicopter and an airplane.

PRESIDENT'S CONTRACT APPROVED - President Jerry Moskus' contract was
approved at an annual salary of $77,200 and a contract period of three
years retroactive to his anniversary date of March 1.

STATEMENTS - Statements included outgoing comments from 16-year board
member Larry Perry, student body president Michael Omogrosso, and LCCEA
president Jay Marston. Perry did not run for re-election and will be
replaced by Roger Hall, who was present in the audience. Omogrosso and
Marston's terms expire June 30. Their replacements are Ernie Wood and
Donald Micken, respectively.

Jerry Sirois advised the Board that classified staff are very concerned
about their contract negotiations. Said Sirois, "We've been firing
missiles, not negotiating. We haven't accomplished much. There are 365
classified staff with 2,400 years of combined experience who believe in
this College. Tell your negotiators to negotiate."

President Moskus gave a legislative update. He reported that HB 5010,
which supports funding LCC's new tax base, was passed by the Joint Ways and
Means Education Subcomittee, a positive step in the process. He said
lottery funds for equipment for community colleges were reduced to $5.2
million from $6 million. Moskus, who was out of town during lottery fund
publicity, said, "No one in the community college system in this state
intentionally disregarded the guidelines. The state needs to be clear in
its directions." He also said that HB 3565, the education reform bill, is
up for vote this week.

Board report continued from next page -



Board report continued from front page -

FEES APPROVED - The Board approved a long list of special student fees,
including the child care fee voted in by students this spring. Trish
Rosewood, student, distributed a report of how ASLCC might use the child
care fee.

PESONNEL APPOINTED - The Board approved appointment of James K. Boutin as
instructor in Health and Physical Eduation/Athletics, Barbara L. Delansky
as director of Student Activities, Shelley Dutton as Bookstore manager,
Eugene Humes as instructor in Industrial Technology, and Georgia Lee Paez
as director of Counseling.

DISTRICTING UNCHANGED - Present zones for board representation were
contined since research has shown populations to be growing equivalently
among zones. A proposal to change the method by which Board members are
elected was dropped after legal counsel adivsed that such a change must be
initiated by citizen petition.

MEETINGS SET - The Board will meet for a work session on June 29 at the
Downtown Center. A July meeting will not be held except for a possible
telephone meeting to call for a bid award vote on Apprenticeship Building
improvements. The next regular meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, August
Qi Ame7is SO D R A DM 24162

THURSDAY EVENTS

» Instructional Support Staff Association year-end potluck, June 13, 12-
noon, APR 211.

+ Digital Equipment Corporation computer systems presentation June 13, 2
P-m., Forum 308.

FRIDAY EVENTS

+ Retirement roast for Buck Bailey, June 14, 3-5 p.m., Emerald Valley
Resort, 83293 Dale Kuni Rd., Creswell. Contact Vicki Doughty at ext. 2204
or Laura Price at ext. 2323 for reservations and payment information.

HOURS, CLOSURES

« Financial Aid office will be closed Friday, July 5.

+ Career Information Center will be open 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday through
Thursday starting June 17.

» Daily publishing on Tuesdays during summer term, plus special issues.

+ Library closed the remainder of this week. Beginning June 17, hours will
be Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

THANKS - Thanks to my many friends who helped me celebrate my graduation.
I have happy memories of all of you. - Barbara McCall

-JOBS-
Receptionist, Personnel Dept., Clerk I, closes June 21.
Job Placement, Clerk II, closes June 24.
- ADS -
FREE KITTENS, adorable. Want small bike with training wheels, tricycle, or big wheel. Call Diane at 683-5821, 689-2858, or x2164, Child
Placement.

BICYCLE FOR SALE: Girl's 16" Huffy, pink with handlebar streamers, excellent condition, $30. Call Jan Ryer, Athletics, x2215; or home, 461-0788.

LEGISLATIVE UPDATE - The following article is borrowed from Legislative
Digest published by the Oregon Community College Association.

June 7, 1991
$7.1 million The Education Subcommittee of the Joint Ways and Means Committee
added to voted to fund Oregon's community colleges at $141.1 million for the next

: biennium.
communlfy In action taken June 3, the subcommittee passed out House Bill 5010,
college which represents the budget for the Office of Community College Services.
grcnt'in'cid The bill contains the grant-in-aid funds for community colleges. The

$141.1 million appropriated represents an additional $7.1 million over
previous action by the subcommittee. This “add-back” comes as the result
of increased revenues from the May 15 revenue forecast. The Governor had
designated $135.5 in her recommended budget.

In addition, the subcommittee voted to appropriate $50.5 million
targeted for replacement monies. At the present time, it is estimated that
the $50.5 million will allow the replacement of local property tax lost by
colleges in 91-93 including the new tax base for Lane Community College
and the ongoing serial levy of Clackamas Community College.

The bill also contains the appropriation for the Office of Community
College Services. The bill now moves to the full Ways and Means
Committee and then to the House floor.
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CLASSIFIED COUNCIL NEEDS MEMBERS - Thanks to all classified staff who
responded to our recent request for new members on the 1991-92 Classified
Council. We are still looking for a few good people to fill vacancies to
represent the following areas:

LCC at Florence Machine Technologies/Electronics/Science

LCC at Cottage Grove Apprenticeship/Apprenticeship Annex
Please contact Gloria Jarvis at ext. 2604 in Financial Services.

AT-LARGE MEMBERS ELECTED - Classified staff has elected Jane Wojcik,
administrative assistant in Family & Health Careers, to its at-large seat
on College Council. Also representing classified on the College Council
are Jerry Sirois, union representative, and Rosemary Busby, Classified
Council member.

Faculty elected Jay Marston, biology instructor, to its at-large position
on College Council.

INTERNATIONAL JURIED WEAVING EXHIBIT OPEN - '"Small Expressions"
international juried exhibit of small scale fiber art is open at the Art
Department Gallery through through July 3. An opening reception will be
held Wednesday, June 19, from 7-9 p.m., at the gallery. The Northwest
Weaver's Conference, "Weaving Tales," will open exhibits to the public on
Saturday,June 22, at the Lane County Fairgrounds.

HEWLETT-PACKARD COMPUTER PRESENTATION - Interested staff are invited to
attend a two-hour presentation by Hewlett-Packard representatives featuring
their comptuer systems on Friday, June 21, 10 a.m., Forum 308.

RETIREMENT RECEPTION FOR ALFERES - Please join Computer Services in
honoring retiree John Alferes, computer operator for the last 21 years, at
a reception on Friday, June 21, 3 p.m., BUS 110.

PERS WORKSHOP - SELCO Credit Union and Interwest Financial Advisors will
host a free workshop, "PERS: The Basics and Beyond," on Tuesday, June 25,
at 10 a.m. For location and information, contact Michael J. Ritchey or
Craig Allen, certified financial planners, at 484-3743.

LCC TO HOST 24TH ANNUAL CONFERENCE FOR SCHOOL TRANSPORTATION PERSONNEL -
Over 200 school district transportation administrators and lead mechanics
from around the state will be at LCC main campus from June 24-27 to attend
the 24th Annual Pupil Transportation Workshop. President Moskus will speak
about 9:30 a.m. in Forum 308-309 to welcome the group. They will use
several additional classrooms throughout the conference. All of the annual
workshops have been held at LCC. Conference organizer is John Fairchild,
Coordinator of the Pupil Transportation Section of the Oregon Department of
Education.

PRESIDENTS TO VISIT - Dr. Steve Kridelbaugh, president of Southwestern
Oregon Community College, and Hyung Duk Kim, president of Hyejecn Junior
College, Choongnam, Republic of Korea, will be at LCC main campus on July
1ll1. An cpportunity to visit with Mr. Eyung will be provided from 10:30-
11:30 a.m. in the Social Science lounge tc discuss our respective education
systems. All staff are invited to drop by and meet Mr. Hyung.

THANKS - To Clayton Jones of Machine Technolgies: We in the Art Department
wish to express our deep gratitude for all the help you have given us over
the years, and especially this year with the sculpture and printmaking
studio equipment. You personally have saved us a substantial amount in
repair costs. And, you have a unique ability to solve unsolvable problems.
Your efforts embody the spirit of inter-depmartment cooperation needed to
"make LCC work." Clayton, thank you! - Kitty Seymour, Bill Blix, Harold
Hoy, Craig Spillman, and Gary Stanfield

BOOKSTORE DEADLINE - Friday, June 21 is the last day to charge at the
Bookstore using an intra-campus order form.



KUDOS - Kudos go to Diane Dann and Wendell Anderson for their work and
cooperation on the recent embezzlement workshop offered by the Small
Business Development Center. Diane wrote copy and designed the attractive
ad that appeared twice in The Register-Guard. Wendell worked with Shirley
Lyons of Dandelions (one of our Small Business Management program
graduates) ; Dave Woodward, manager of KPNW; Norm Pendell of Moss Adams; and
our police department and district attorney's offices to arrange format and
content for this workshop. This effort garnered national attention from
the White Collar Crime Prevention organization in Renton, Virginia. KPNW
ran 20 60-second spots and three two-hour interviews prior to the workshop.
Moss Adams paid for the ad. It all adds up to substantial and positive
publicity for Lane Community College. - Jane Scheidecker, Director, SBDC

CANDEE PERFORMS - Steve Candee, political science instructor, will be
singing and playing guitar at the Choice Family Steak House lounge
(formerly B.J.'s) at 44 W. 7th, on Mondays, Tuesdays, and Wednesdays from
9 p.m. to midnight. His music includes a variety of folk, blues, pop,
country and comedy songs of the 60s, 70s and 80s. He also performs at The
Windward Inn in Florence on Fridays and Saturdays.

SUMMER HOURS, CLOSURES

« Archives and Records Management will be closed through Wednesday, June
19. Micrographics will remain open.

+ Bookstore will be closed for inventory Friday, June 28 (date in summer
schedule is incorrect).

 Financial Aid office will be closed Friday, July 5.

+ Career Information Center is open 9 a.m. to 3 p.m. Monday through
Thursday.

» Daily publishing on Tuesdays during summer term, plus special issues.
+ Library open Monday through Friday, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m.

GRANT DEADLINES FOR SEPTEMBER -

The Guide to Federal Assistance and other grant information sources
are available outside Adminstration 209. Listed below are some dead-
lines for federal programs listed in the Guide, ~“Thé.numbers following
the listings refer to pages in the Guide EEEEEibing that program.

For more information contact Sara Baz, ext. 2268.

Possibly : Cooperative Demonstrations, C32
early Sept. Innovation in Education, ES53
September 13 : Public Humanities Projects, M6l
Humanities Projects in Media, M67
15 : Media Arts, individual films, M101l
16 : Undergraduate Course and Curriculum Development, NI19

BUDGET REMINDERS

» Warehouse supply requests (ICOs) to be charged to 1990-91 budget must be
received by the Warehouse by June 19.

» Personnel action forms for correction of May transactions charged to
incorrect account numbers must be received in Personnel Services by June
20.

» Petty cash reimbursements on June 24-28 may be made up to 3 p.m. on June
28 from Financial Services petty cash fund.

« June 26 is the deadline for departments to be able to process intra-
department and inter-department budget changes and position transfer
changes within a fund's expense function, to Carol Beckley, by 5 p.m.

- JOBS -
Oregon Community College Association is seeking versatile person with secretarial and supervisory experience. Must have strong IBM compatible
computer skills (WordPerfect, Lotus), familiarity with computerized accounting and budgeting procedures. Typing skills of 80 wpm+ and possess
strong communication and problem-solving skills. Excellent salary/benefit package. Deadline June 28. Send resume to OCCA, 1201 Court St
NE, Salem, OR 97310.

- ADS -
GET READY FOR THOSE SUMMER BARBEQUES! Order your 1/4 or 1/2 all natural beef now. These are premium registered Polled Hereford
steers fed a high protein diet for over six months on my ranch. $2/Ib. dressed weight. | will cut, double-wrap, quick-freeze and deliver. Call Ron
Mitchell, Social Science, x2430; or at home at 885-3721.

DENVER BOUND: Airline ticket for sale, dates July 3 to July 8, round trip Eugene to Denver, $218. Call Jeanne Hubbard, 344-9255 (Ind. Tech.,
X2697).

FOR SALE: 59.5 yards blue and 59.5 yards beige CabinCraft Jazztime 3-year-old carpeting, $200 and $285, (less than half price); pre-hung
interior hollow-core door and jamb, 2'6'x6'8", $25; matching swag antique brass globe lamps, $30/pair; white sink set in formica (was in master
bath), $30; Panasonic answering machine/remote controler, $55; car stereo cassette player, 172x42x125 mm, $25; other items. Please call 485-
6869 as soon as possible. Carolyn Specter, (KLCC/Continuing Education).

WASHER & DRYER for sale, $50/pair. Call Diane Morrow, 683-5821, or x2164, Job Placement.

FOR SALE: Men's golf clubs, used, 6 irons, pitching wedge, 3 woods, $40. Ciermaine Mock, x2283, Personnel.

BICYCLE FOR SALE: Girl's 16" Huffy, pink with handlebar streamers, excellent condition, $30. Call Jan Ryer, Athletics, x2215; or home, 461-0789.
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Editor's note: Watch for a Daily tomorrow.

WEAVING EXHIBIT OPEN - "Small Expressions" exhibit of small scale fiber art
is open at the Art Department Gallery through through July 3.

INSTRUCTIONAL GROUPS SET DATES - Instructional Cabinet has announced its
meetings schedule for 1991-92. It will meet July 17 and August 7 and the
first and third Wednesdays each month in the regular school year at 1:30
p-m. in ADM 216. The exception is January, when it will meet on the third
and fifth Wednesdays. Curricula Idea Forums will follow Cabinet meetings
at 3:15 p.m. in ADM 216. Curricula Approval meetings are scheduled for
October 30, November 27, February 26 and April 29 at 3 p.m. in ADM 216.
Community Education Division managers will meet with the Cabinet on October
30, January 29 and April 29.

The dates were set at last Wednesday's Cabinet session. It was announced
that the Office of Community College Services will tell the state's
community colleges on July 19 where they fit into the Katz bill to create
mastery levels in the K-12 systems. Instructional Administrative
Procedures are being updated this summer; the project is expected to be
completed by September 1.

ENROLLMENT COUNT SHOWS INCREASE - Twelfth week projections show 8,813 FTE
for 1990-91, which should be close to the final count. Compared to last
year's 8330, that's a 5.8 percent increase. Headcount stands at 32,929
year-to-date, 1 percent over 1989-90's 32,593. Summer term registration
for credit students only as of Friday, June 14, was 335.1 FTE, up 18.5
percent over last year at this time.

COLLEGE COUNCIL NEWS - President Moskus said at last week's College Council
meeting that he will transfer $2,000 each to Classified and Faculty
Councils from his projects fund to help meet their administrative costs.
Faculty had requested $8,000, and Classified $3,561.

In other business, Council recognized new members who will be seated at
its July 24 meeting (3 p.m., ADM 216). Classified representatives will
include Jerry Sirois, Jane Wojcik, and Rosemary Busby. Faculty will be
represented by Don Micken, Linda Loft, and Jay Marston. Managers will
include Larry Warford, Stan Barker, Ron Mitchell, and one to be named.
Ernie Woodland, Mary Browning, and a third person will represent students.
President Moskus chairs the group. Leaving the Council are Jim Ellison,
Bob Marshall, Dick Hillier, Julie Aspinwall-Lamberts, and Larry Romine.

Council agreed to shorten the tuition refund period from three to two
weeks with a 100-percent refund both weeks. Academic departments will
process drops by the end of the second week. Financial aid checks will be
distributed on the first two days of the third week. These changes, which
will be reviewed by the Board of Education, were recommended by a review
committee including staff members Robert Boetcher, Linda DeWitt, Dixie
Mauer-Clemons, Don McNair, Verne Whittaker, and students LaFay Floyd,
Marianne Horn, Michael Hyland, Arthur Mason, Trish Rosewood, Karla Tiffee,
and Ernie Woodland.

The Task Force on Increasing Ethnic Diversity has submitted a wide range
of recommendations to President Moskus to improve ethnic diversity at Lane.
They include: hiring an affirmative action director; staffing a Cultural
Diversity Center to support curricula revision, do community outreach,
create a resource library, and develop multicultural activities; adopt a
racial harrassment policy; implement a multicultural curricula policy;
involve the minority community in more LCC functions; set aside
Presidential office time for drop-in visits; expand the existing
Multicultural Center; and establish a permanent Advisory Committee on
Diversity Issues. A report from Personnel Services dated May 30 shows that
in the preceeding year, one minority person was hired. Thirteen women and
19 men were hired for the faculty; one male was an American Indian/Alaskan
Native. Three women and two men were hired as managers; all were white.
President Moskus said he'll be naming a committee soon to develop a job
description for an affirmative action director, set up a search process,
and conduct the search.

A New Employees Handbook should be ready by fall.




FARRAND CHOSEN FLIGHT TECH HEAD - Robert A. "Bob" Farrand, Jr., has been
named as Flight Technology Department Head. He has been interim head since
last August. The permanent appointment is effective September 1 and is
subject to Board of Education approval at its August 14 meeting. Farrand
was chosen from among 23 applicants and succeeds Terry Hagberg, who left to
form a private flight school at Corvallis.

An LCC flight instructor since 1971, Farrand was a line attendant, chief
pilot and flight instructor for seven years before coming to Lane. He is
an honors graduate of Northrop Aviation Technician School at Inglewood,
Calif., and has bachelor of science and doctor of jurisprudence degrees
from the University of Oregon.

Flight Technology enrolls about 250 students each term.

FORMER STAFF PERSON RECOVERING - Jessica Overturf, who left Customized
Training this spring to move to Alaska, is recovering from surgery. Her
new address: HC 78 - Box 3123, Chugiak, AK 99567.

NOTEBOOKS OFFERED FOR TRADE - Counseling would like to trade 20 three-inch
notebooks for 20 one-and-one-half-inch notebooks, preferably black. Please
contact Ginger Yamamoto at ext. 2260.

LCC OPEN ACCEPTING ENTRIES - The ninth annual LCC Open golf tournament will
be held Friday, September 13, at Emerald Valley Golf Course, beginning at

1 p.m. with a shotgun tee off. Entry deadline is Friday, August 30. Prizes
include a new Chevrolet donated by Romania Chevrolet or $5000 for a hole-
in-one. All proceeds go to LCC. To enter, contact Joe Farmer or Roberta
Opdenweyer at the Foundation, ext. 2226.

UPCOMING CONFERENCES - Guilt-Free Assertiveness, Eugene, July 19, $115;
Achieving Excellence: Two Dynamic Institutes on Strategy Development for
College and University Executives, Aspen, Colo., July 14-19, $750; Seize
the Day! A conference promoting change in education to meet the challenges
of tomorrow, August 1-3, University of Oregon, $123. For information,
contact Julie Baker at ext. 2544.

PUT ON A LIGHT SHOW - The Fourth of July is almost upon us. Don't be
caught without your favorite sparklers. Stock up and support women's
basketball too! The LCC women's basketball team will be selling fireworks
as a fundraiser for scholarships June 27 through July 4, from 10 a.m. to 9
p.m., at GI Joe's. Thanks! - Dave Loos

SCHOOL TRANSPORTATION PERSONNEL HERE THIS WEEK - Over 200 school district
transportation administrators and lead mechanics from around the state are
on LCC main campus through June 27 for a workshop.

CLOSURES

+ ILCC will be closed the Fourth of July holiday.

+ Printing/Graphics will be closed Friday, July 5.

+ Job Placement Office will be closed Wednesday, June 26, but Work Study
will remain open. Both offices will be closed Friday, July 5.

+ Bookstore will be closed for inventory Friday, June 28 (date in summer
schedule is incorrect).

- Financial Aid office will be closed Friday, July 5.

- JOBS -
Secretary/Social Science, Secretary Il, closes June 27. Open to current LCC employees only.
- ADS -

GARAGE SALE: Kitchen appliances, household goods, dishes, 10-speed men's bike, scooter, miscellaneous. $-4 Saturday June 29, 544
Brookside.- Stephen Hamilton x2528; Velma Jesser x2930.

WANTED: LARGE OUTDOOR PLANTERS, suitable for outdoor use. Call Mary Michaud, x2214, LEAP.
GET READY FOR THOSE SUMMER BARBEQUES! Order your 1/4 or 1/2 all natural beef now. These are premium registered Polled Hereford
steers fed a high protein diet for over six months on my ranch. $2/lb. dressed weight. | will cut, double-wrap, quick-freeze and deliver. Call Ron

Mitchell, Social Science, x2430; or at home at 895-3721.

DENVER BOUND: Airline ticket for sale, dates July 3 to July 8, round trip Eugene to Denver, $218. Call Jeanne Hubbard, 344-9255 (Ind. Tech,,
x2897).

FOR SALE: 59.5 yards blue and 59.5 yards beige CabinCraft Jazztime 3-year-old carpeting, $200 and $285, (less than half price); pre-hung
interior hollow-core door and jamb, 2'6'x6'8", $25; matching swag antique brass globe lamps, $30/pair; white sink set in formica (was in master
bath), $30; Panasonic answering machine/remote controler, $55; car stereo cassette player, 172x42x125 mm, $25; other items. Please call 485-
6869 as soon as possible. Carolyn Specter, (KLCC/Continuing Education).

WASHER & DRYER for sale, $50/pair. Call Diane Morrow, 683-5821, or x2164, Job Placement.

FOR SALE: Men's golf clubs, used, & irons, pitching wedge, 3 woods, $40. Germaine Mock, x2283, Personnel.

BICYCLE FOR SALE: Girl's 16" Huffy, pink with handlebar streamers, excellent condition, $30. Call Jan Ryer, Athletics, x2215; or home, 461-0789.
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ON SHARED DECISION-MAKRING - president Jerry Moskus has written a response
to the Report of the Shared Decision-Making Task Force. Titled "Shared
Decision-Making Revisited," it has been distributed widely throughout the
College. Interested persons may get a copy from union heads or members
of the various Councils. Dr. Moskus invites feedback by October 1.

Some interesting sentences from the paper: "We need happy, empowered
people, but we also need clear lines of responsibility, rules, and
efficiency....If LCC overemphasizes human relations concerns, we risk
inefficiency and poor service to students. If we undervalue human
relations, we risk an inflexible, dispirited campus....The problem that
we have not really addressed is whether all views on an issue are equally
valuable....Generally speaking, the wider the gap between the expert and
the decision-maker, the more shared decision-making should be exercised,
so that the gap between local expertise and knowledge of the larger
context can be closed....Our ultimate goal should be to make experts on
specific organizational matters more knowledgeable about the larger
organizational context so that they can be empowered to make decisions
that further the organization's mission, goals, objectives, strategies,
and directions....

"If a decision is not controversial and affects few people, it probably
need not be shared. But if it is highly controversial and affects many
people, an administrator is expected to invoke the shared decision-making
process....Even under shared decision-making, we expect administrators
with special expertise to propose solutions for the problems in their
domain....Shared decision-making does not include autocratic decisions,
nor does it include political pressure tactics, manipulation of the
press, end-runs, or other time-honored techniques common on college
campuses....We should not allow people to invalidate decisions by
invalidating the process unless they can demonstrate first that the
decision was a bad one. Otherwise, the decisioning process will be
paralyzed."

Dr. Moskus said he is developing a proposed committee structure which will
be ready for review this fall. Training for shared decision-making is
being planned, a means for coordinating efforts in shared decision-making
will be addressed next fall by College Council, decision-making
responsibilities need to be sorted out, and additional emphasis will be
placed on planning so that a shared sense of direction for LCC can

guide decision-makers.

CARE TO INVITE THE GOVERNOR? - The Governor is willing to travel around the
state for joint announcements and other visits which highlight successes.
If your department has an event coming up this summer which you think might
interest the Governor, please contact Larry Romine with details this week.
He's at ext. 2303.

LOTS OF SUMMER PROJECTS - Campus Services crews are busy this summer with a
host of repair and improvement projects which will cost some several
hundred thousand dollars. The largest single project is to upgrade welding
exhaust and air distribution in the Apprenticeship Building. Costs are
expected to run from $150,000 to $250,000. Bids have been invited for
eight electrostatic precipitators which wash air. Bids will be opened July
9. A second call for bids is about to go out for installation of the air
cleaning equipment. The project is to be completed by fall.

Other projects: Some floor covering replacement in the Science, Business
and Center Buildings and at LCC at Florence; Machine Tech roof repairs;
repairs to exterior stairs and walks; duct cleaning in Center and
Apprenticeship Buildings; replacement of heating coils in Apprenticeship,
Industrial Tech, Forum, Machine Tech, and Auto Tech; replacement of
Industrial Tech transformer; repairs to parking lots; changes to the CAM
lab in Machine Tech; removal of underground storage tanks; some parking lot
light improvements; replacement of some outside hand rails; installation of
a new lighting system in the theater, plus miscellaneous small projects.



CHILD CARE AWARENESS RAISED - President Jerry Moskus reaffirmed the
college's commitment to child care at a gathering of student parents and
administrators on Tuesday, called by student Trish Rosewood. He said
proposals for the $120,000 expected to be raised by a child care fee
students approved in May include $60,000 to fund a student-run co-op and
$10,000 to be added to an additional $23,000 college general fund subsidy
for student parents to use Lane's existing facilities. Use of the
remaining $50,000 is being debated. Rosewood wants it set aside to fund a
permanent building for child care, but administrators advocate more
planning since research so far shows that an additional building may not be
necessary. Agreement should be reached in time to make a recommendation to
the Board of Education at its July telephone meeting, said Moskus. In the
meantime, a temporary module building and a full-time child care director
have been proposed in addition to the co-op and subsidy.

Rosewood commended Moskus, Vice President for Administrative Services
Dick Hillier, Specialized Student Services Director Sandy Ing, and others
for their many hours of hard work on child care at Lane. She encouraged
other students to get involved and stay involved. Moskus returned the
compliment and echoed the call for continued student involvement.

HEALTH PROMOTION HAS IMPACT - A reader asks, "Why do we have Well, Well,
Well...?" Editor Larry Romine of Institutional Advancement responds:

For years it has been estimated that about 48 percent of all deaths in
the U.S. are caused by poor lifestyle habits. Examples: Cigarette smoking
kills an estimated 390,000 people each year, heart disease 978,000, and
drunk driving about 24,000. Further, emotional stress is linked to 60 to
90 percent of all medical visits. It follows that prevention is the single
most important factor in maintaining health. Education has helped some
people to make changes, hence the distribution by employers across the
country of wellness publications. Well people don't use as much sick leave
and tend to make fewer health insurance claims, the latter helping to hold
down insurance costs. Well people are generally more productive and
usually find life on and off the job more enjoyable.

About two-and-one-half years ago, Personnel Services Director Sue Colvin,
on behalf of the Wellness Committee, asked Interim President Jack Carter to
approve the start of an LCC wellness publication. He did, Dr. Larry Brown
in Research, Planning & Evaluation named it, and 31 issues have since been
published.

CLOSED - Adult Basic and Secondary Education will be closed Friday, July 5.
Also closed on the 5th will be Printing/Graphics, Job Placement, Work
Study, and Financial Aid.

SUMMER SCHOOL THANKS - Thanks to the Bookstore and Admissions office staff
for helping about 75 dislocated workers register and get their books in the
midst of "first day of school madness." - Training & Development Dept.

HAVE YOU SEEN THE NEW ESL BROCHURE? - It's hot off the press, informative
and attractive -- and contains five languages! Also, it's in keeping with
the college's new corporate identity for program publications. Kudos to:
Diane Dann, Susan Sutton, Institutional Advancement; Gary Anderson, Trish
Hamer, Shirley Nagy, Printing/Graphics; Mike Holcombe, U.O.; Thomas
Rubick, Art/CWE; and the many students who agreed to be photographed. The
brochure will be used to reach potential new students and businesses that
may be served by Lane's ESL classes. Thank you all. - Demetri Liontos,
instructor, ESL

FACULTY EXCHANGE OPPORTUNITIES AVAILABLE - Information is available on
International Education Exchange opportunities in Louisiana, Hong Kong,
Ireland, Chile, Warsaw, and the Netherlands. Each seminar is about one
week's duration and is held in October or November with application
deadlines in mid-August or September. Each costs between $1,100 and $1,500
and may be eligible for funding from the Faculty Professional Development
Fund. Contact Julie Baker, ext. 2544, for further information.

FARM BUSINESS MANAGEMENT PROGRAM ACCEPTING APPLICATIONS - Applications are
being accepted for the Farm Business Management Program offered through the
Small Business Development Center. The program begins in September.
Enrollment is limited. For applications or information, contact Gary Valde
at ext. 22565,

THANKS TO PEG DEMANETT - Peg DeManett, part-time instructor of Floristry
Design for LCC, and her students, received thanks from graduating nurse Kim
Jennings for providing floral arrangements for the nursing program's
pinning ceremony on June 1. "The flowers...were of premium quality, all of
the arrangements and corsages were extremely well done," said Jennings.
"You have a definite asset...with Peg as an instructor."



